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The crazy busy schedules of Bruce and I are still prohibiting us from being able 
to supply monthly newsletters, as much as we both are trying to stay committed 
to it.  I’m sure Bruce will explain in his comments, but between half our time in 
Florida, with a TON of projects keeping me going from waking up until retiring at 
the end of each day, and work, Lancair Rebuild, and keeping the Mooney ready 
for monthly trips to Florida taking up nearly every waking hour when I’m back in 
Michigan, getting out the newsletter every month is a REAL CHALLENGE.  We 
are still way short of current memberships (new yearly memberships start every 
August 1).  I will be compiling our 2024 Tax Prep soon, so while doing that I will 
try to get the membership spread sheet current and include it in the next 
newsletter.  I simply don’t have the time for that now. 

I stopped out at the hangar Friday morning, 2/14/2025 and checked to make 
sure the heat is working and we don’t freeze water fixtures.  This is the first year 
we have had water left on over the winter so I’ve felt a bit nervous not checking 
to verify we are okay.  Bruce Rutter has been working on mudding the drywall on 
the second floor, so some times when I stop the heat is set at 60 for the west end 
of the building, but that’s necessary to allow the mud to dry.  The main hangar, 
although not heated, was remarkedly warmer than outside.  That is probably a 
testament to the efficiency of the insulation job across the whole hangar.  It was 
well below zero when I stopped (-14 degrees at daybreak) yet felt not too much 
lower than 35 degrees inside.   

Scott Doda picked up a bunch of DCPA stuff from the old clubhouse and it’s 
stored in his enclosed trailer just outside the 8’ utility door on the south side of 
the hangar.  Scott is currently “out of action” with a medical challenge, so asked 
us to unload the trailer so his crew can use it for work.  I will be heading down to 
Florida next week, for another 2-week stint down there, so hoping someone 
would consider helping move the DCPA possessions to one (or both) of the 
bathrooms or along the hangar wall.  We don’t want the stuff upstairs while doing 
drywall finishing.  If anyone can help, please contact me to arrange it. 

We will try to have a meeting, EAA Chapter 439 and DCPA, in early March after 
my return from Florida.  Look for further correspondence, OR, maybe Bruce and 
I can hammer out a March Newsletter with the info (with a little luck). 

 Stay warm, stay safe! 

Tom Sullivan 
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Editor’s Section 
Hello everyone, 

My apologies for a very late newsletter. I’m going to talk a little about the crash over the 

Potomac River in Washington DC between an airliner and a helicopter. For those of you 

who don’t know, a commercial aircraft and an Army Black Hawk helicopter collided on 

the evening of January 29th. The airliner was flying the visual approach to runway 1 

into DCA. Upon check-in with the controller, the controller asked if they could accept 

runway 33. The airliner said yes (the airliner was a smaller regional jet one that I have 

thousands of hours in and have also accepted a clearance like this to this airport many 

times in the past).  The US Army black hawk as I understand it was conducting a 

training mission and said to the controller they were maintaining the visual from the 

airliner. This has been my biggest complaint about DCA the low-level helicopters flying 

in every direction. Now before everyone points the finger at anyone let's dig into this a 

little more. There also was another airliner on final to runway 1. Did the helicopter crew 

see the bigger airliner with brighter lights than the small one? Did the helicopter crew 

pick out the airliner that was more in their line of sight than the small one that was in a 

constant turn to runway 33? The answer is we may never know. With that being said this 

crash in my strongest belief is not to blame any crew or ATC because as we all know in 

aviation it's not a problem until it is. The links of the chains all contented in this case 

with devastating consequences. Flying is very dangerous, yes, I'll say it again flying is 

dangerous, but we all have contributed to making it as safe as possible with all the 

extensive training we all go through. Every time we go flying there's a risk however, it 

is shown that we have the safest air transport system in the world. The risk of something 

happening is very low but as we know through history unfortunate things do happen. 

Aviation then responds by putting additional rules and procedures in place to ensure it 

will not happen again.  

Tail Winds 

Bruce St Onge 

Bruce.StOnge@outlook.com 
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Find waldo 

Can you see what’s wrong? 
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A few of you have 

asked how Valen is 

doing. As you can 

see he’s doing well 

and staying busy 

of course. I have 

been able to make 

every game this 

hockey season. 

Here you can see 

we went to church 

and then headed 

to his game in    

Escanaba. Hockey 

is his life. 



6 

 

 
This is when I was in Puetro Vallarta, Mexico (PVR) but unfortu-

nately I didn't get to stay in the warm 85 degree weather. While 

we were boarding I opened the window to feel the warmth be-

cause I knew when I got back to Chicago there would be a large 

temperature change.  
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EAA Webinars 
Register at: Webinars https://eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars  

All webinars are 7 pm CDT unless otherwise noted 
 
02/26/25*      Stick and Rudder Flying Skills          Gordon Penner 
03/05/25** Engine Temps Gone Wild Mike Busch 
03/26/25** Aircraft Engine Compression Testing Bill Ross 
04/16/25* Night Flight  Lary Bothe  
 
* Qualifies for FAA Wings credit. 
** Qualifies for FAA Wings and AMT credit. 
 
Did you miss a webinar? Here’s the webpage so you can watch the recording https://
www.eaa.org/Videos/Webinars 
 
 

Facebook Pages of interest: 
 

Website;  https://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439 

Face Book; https://www.facebook.com/eaa439 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars?mkt_tok=eyJpIjoiTXpnd01XUm1NRFpqWTJaaSIsInQiOiI4Rno2WjNDWDNZUk5JTkp4eVg5M25NMk5OdjNtNkhlc2RiM0lmQnkzY3J0YkpBUlpSY085UTFxOWtGOW9BZlBSbHB0VXlNdDg0dHdJXC9PUzluQ2hEekZwRFBYb3NcL2ErckJCMVQ4Z3RPRCtpQzBOM1hY
https://www.eaa.org/eaa/news-and-publications/eaa-webinars
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fchapters.eaa.org%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413317412%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Feaa439&data=05%7C02%7C%7C6fadb82810db46756cd808dc86419406%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C638532863413327155%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV
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EAA Chapter 439 

P.O. Box 264 

Quinnesec, MI 49876 

EAA CHAPTER 439 OFFICERS 

Chairman of the Board: Whitey Jensen N3079 E-Bar D RD Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-774-5550 tljensen13@gmail.com 
President/Treasurer: Tom Sullivan P.O. Box 264 - Quinnesec, MI 49876 906-458-6989 tom@uptruckcenter.com 
Executive Vice President: Chad Kubick, 400 Vulcan St, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-5500  chad@kubickaviation.com 
Vice President: Scott Trask N4592 Bass Lake Road, Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-9157 sctrask@icloud.com 
Secretary: Will Kroeger P.O. Box 159 Felch, MI 49831 906-241-9070  wkroeger@alphacomm.net 
Newsletter Editor: Bruce StOnge 113 Lawrence St Kingsford, MI 49802 906-282-7647 bruce.stonge@outlook.com 
Web Editor: Mike Betti W8310 Johnson Road Iron Mountain, MI 49801 906-779-1368 mbetti59@charter.ne 
YE Coordinator: WANT TO BE THE NEW YE COORDINATOR 
Membership Coordinator/Nominating Chairman:  
Board members: Officers + Dean Hensel, Craig Nowak, Walter Charter, Dave Houseman, Maxine Nowak 
 

Dues are $15.00 a year ($25 for mailed newsletter)! From August 1st  Please send them to above address.  
Website: http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439.   

http://chapters.eaa.org/eaa439

